Summary of Regular School Board Meeting  September 25, 2006

The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at  7:00 pm following the Annual Truth in Taxation presentation give by Finance Director Rod Zivkovich.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll taken with board member Fadden absent.  Approval was give for the agenda and supplemental agenda along with items on the consent agenda.  The board went into closed session for purposes of contract negotiations at 7:01 and reopened the meeting at 7:36 pm.  In action, the school board unanimously approved Policies 506 Student Discipline, 514 Bullying Prohibition, 516 Administration of Medications in Schools and 525 Violence Protection.   The board heard a presentation by Operations Director Tim Rybak on the projected enrollment for the 2008 school year and approved the numbers of the projection 5/1 with Dvorak voting against.  In Committee, Donna Friedmann, Human Resource Director, presented school calendars for the 2007/2008 and 2008/2009 school year.  The board addressed several areas of concern and asked Ms. Friedmann to repost an updated copy of the calendars on the web and ask for the public’s opinion.  Final approval of the calendar will be made at the January 18, 2007 meeting.  Tim Rybak, Operations Director, updated the board on the construction of the soccer fields, CEC building renovation, High School Addition and the Wind Generator purchase.  Also discussed was the re-opening of Open Enrollment for grade levels 6 through 12.  Final approval of the re-opening of Open Enrollment will be brought to the board for action at the December 12 meeting.  Discussion was also held on the Levy with a timetable, number,  along with campaign practices used by other school districts.  Further discussion on the Levy will be held at the next meeting.  In Sub-Committee reports, the Executive board reported on their meeting that produced the agenda used for the upcoming meetings.  Review and Evaluation will meet on Dec. 6 at 7:30 am.   Strategic Leadership met and discussed the areas of District Report Card, School calendars, and superintendent contract.  Policy & Philosophy met and discussed the Policy Field Trips.  The policy was brought to the board at this time for their recommendation with a first reading to be made at the next meeting.  MRVSEC report:  Darren Kermes will be giving his presentation to all school boards who are members of MRVSEC.  Dates were noted.  The committee rose, accepted recommendations and adjourned the meeting at 8:58 PM.
